
Annual General Meeting 
Report for 2006 

 

"When I overheard my Big Brother talking 
to some people about me, it was the nicest 

things I've ever heard anyone say about me.  
I knew then that I did matter." 

-  Little Brother 



Mission State-

“We commit to the children and youth 
of Central Vancouver Island that we 
will be leaders in providing them with 
the highest quality, volunteer-based 

mentoring programs.” 

Vision Statement 

“Every child who needs a mentor… 
...gets a mentor.” 



AGENDA 
Annual General Meeting 

March 19, 2007—6 pm 
Bowen Park, Lawn Bowling Club 
#500 Bowen Rd., Nanaimo, BC 

 

Introduction / Call to Order 
 
Approval  of Agenda 
 
Approval of AGM Minutes from March 30, 2006 
 
Reports 
 President 
 Executive Director 
 Case Worker 
 Fundraising/Marketing 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 2007 Budget Approval 
 Approval of Finance Statements 
 Appointment of Accountants 2007 
 
Guest Speakers 
 Big Brother Mike and Little 
Brother Colby 
 Leonard Krog—MLA 
 
Election of Directors 
 
New Business 
 
Adjournment 



Annual General Meeting 

President’s Report 
 
2006 – What a great year.   
 
We continued to grow our Mentoring programs and exceeded all expectations, serving 152 children in 
our community.   
 
There are many wonderful volunteers that have contributed to this success giving countless hours of their 
personal time to Big Brothers and Big Sisters of Central Vancouver Island.   
These include our: 
 Board of Directors 
 Volunteer Mentors 
 Bingo volunteers 
 Office assistant volunteers 
 Committee volunteers 
Thanks to all of you for giving us your valuable time. 
 
Our dedicated staff did an awesome job this year.  They include: 
 Denise Robinson – Executive Director 
 Paulyne Robinson – Caseworker 
 Teresa Pring – Fundraising/Marketing Manager 
 Tiffany Peddie – Administrative/Program Assistant 
 Gwyn McKay – Bookkeeper 
They are committed, enthusiastic, and passionate about the work they do.  Thank-you ladies.  
 
And of course our many sponsors that give directly or through one of our major fundraising events: 
“Bowl for Kids” in March or our annual “Golf for Kids Sake” tournament in September.  These sponsors 
have been listed separately.  Please take a moment to review this list as we could do nothing without their 
generous contributions.   
 
It has been a good year and we are proud of being a leading agency of Big Brothers Big Sisters of Cana-
da and being able to serve so many children in our community.   
 
I am also very excited about 2007.  Our Strategic Planning is completed with set plans and objectives that 
will make us stronger than ever, allowing us to get closer to our vision that “Every Central Vancouver 
Island child who needs a mentor has a mentor.” 
 
Thank-you all. 
 
 
 
 
 
Doug Blott 
Board President 



Annual General Meeting 

Executive Director’s Report 

 
Reflecting back, 2006 was a very successful year as we were able to raise more money to serve more 
children than ever before.   
 
In 2006, we welcomed two new staff members; Tiffany Peddie who has been with the organization for 
four years as a Teen Mentor, and Teresa Pring who joined us as the Fundraising and Marketing Manager.  
Both these ladies are a great asset to our team.  Paulyne Robinson, our Case Worker remains focused on 
serving more children.  Her hard work and dedication prevailed with a National Growth Award for the 
organization.  Gwyn McKay, our Bookkeeper, continues to do a great job keeping our financials in order. 
 
In the fall of 2006, the Board and staff attended a strategic planning session.  The plan for 2006-2008 
identified four strategies: Communication, Fund Development, Volunteer Recruitment, and Increase the 
number of Traditional matches. 
 
In order to build our programs, we need to raise more funds.  Our Fund Development committee has been 
focused on increasing and introducing new funding revenues.   
 
Our Board and staff have worked very hard this year to make it a successful one.  It is with sadness that 
we lost a very special lady from our team.  Helen Helmkay lost her battle with cancer and she will be 
sadly missed by all.  Helen will be remembered for her gift of kindness.  
 
It was a very exciting year for our staff who pioneered the Teen Mentoring Program in BC in 2001.  Staff 
hosted and attended two workshops to share program achievements, challenges and learnings with Victo-
ria and Vancouver agencies.  Together we created the first Resource Manual that can be utilized by all 
agencies in BC that will be implementing the Teen Mentoring Program. 
 
In October, our Agency received Accreditation from National.  Staff and Board all contributed many 
hours to make this a success. 
 
Our agency mentored Campbell River and Port Alberni, assisting them with hiring, training of staff, and 
Board Development 
 
Many thanks to our great team of Board and staff members who are all driven by passion for this great 
organization.  And to our mentors who contributed over 5000 volunteer hours, and for your commitment 
to the children we serve and our agency. 
 
In closing, I would like to commend our wonderful Board President, Doug Blott who will be assuming 
the role of Past Board President.  Doug has been instrumental in the restructure of the organization.  He 
will be stepping down this year as he now is a Board member of the National Board and the BC Repre-
sentative.  Doug has been a wonderful header to this organization. 
 
 
Denise Robinson 
Executive Director 



Annual General Meeting 

Case Worker’s Report 

 
We spent another busy year at the office. We love our new office and partnership with Volunteer Nanai-
mo.   
  
This year in all our programs we served 152 children. There has been a very big increase in our teen pro-
gram, which has brought our numbers up considerably. In October, a Family Studies teacher contacted us 
about speaking to her class about mentoring. We left there having signed up everyone in the class. We 
matched this group with Uplands school. We mentored as a group, the teens provided an activity or craft 
to do each week, and we all met Mondays from 1:45-2:25. We did the group training during class time 
along with their interviews. We supervised the program each week.   
  
We have a goal for 2007 to match 10 more Big Brothers with more media coverage. We have seen a drop 
in adult In-School Mentors this year. We feel with more advertising this will increase the In-School Men-
tors and Big Brothers. We have had a decline in our traditional caseload lately but they were very old 
matches and it was time they were closed. That is a focus of ours for this year to increase our traditional 
caseload.   
  
We are hoping to move into Rock City Elementary School September 2007 to increase the teen mentors 
from Wellington High School.   
  
We had our 2nd annual Agency Picnic again at Big Brother Bob’s home.  It was a huge success and eve-
ryone seemed to have a good time and we will continue to host the picnic again this year. 
  
For Halloween we went to the McNabb Corn Maze in Cedar, hosted again by the IOF. We toured the 
maze, had a hayride, and picked pumpkins. Everyone seemed to really enjoy themselves, it was a nice 
change, and we will do it again this year. For Christmas, the staff decided we would like to cook Christ-
mas dinner for all the matches. We have a great new office with lots of room so why not use it. Pope & 
Talbot had approached us to do the angel tree fund again for our kids. In the end they bought presents for 
all the kids, their siblings, and their staff lunch fund-donated money towards the dinner. We had 40 peo-
ple attend; we cooked dinner at the office and in our homes and served everyone a sit down meal. The 
kids were given gifts that they opened together. We all had lots of fun and we hope we can do the same 
next year. Space was a bit tight but we will work on that for next year.  
  
We are looking forward to another successful Bowl for Kids, Teresa puts on an amazing event, and we 
are very lucky to have her as our Marketer/Fundraiser.   
  
Tiffany has been a wonderful addition to our agency. She is very hard working and organized.  Once she 
has completed her education and training, we feel she will make a great caseworker. We are very lucky to 
have her working for us.  
 
 
 
Paulyne Robinson 
Case Worker 



Annual General Meeting 

Fundraising/ Marketing Report 

 
Big Brothers Big Sisters’ 2006 was a huge success in more ways than one. Not only did we serve even 
more children, but we received more community support and increased awareness within the communi-
ties we serve.  We were fortunate to have received corporate funding from many businesses and organi-
zations listed on our Sponsorship page. Please take time to review this page, as we are very much appre-
ciate their support.  
 
We are also grateful for the continued support from Ladysmith Health Care Thrift Store, Nanaimo Re-
gional Hospital Auxiliary Thrift Store, and the Nanaimo Recycling Exchange. Our partnerships with 
these three organizations have enabled us to raise over $20,000 for our clothing drive and collections. 
These three groups are wonderful supporters of our agency and their contributions have helped us to 
achieve our agency’s goals each year. Thank-you! 
 
A special thank-you to Rutherford Mall’s Manager, Marcel Pelletier and his Assistant Lori Yeomans, for 
their huge support and sponsorship of our annual Clothing Drive. Each year we partner with Volunteer 
Nanaimo and Rutherford Mall to host this huge clothing drive that sees us collecting over 18,000 pounds 
of clothing! Thanks to Tiffany Peddie for coordinating such a well attended event! 
 
Bowl For Kids Sake 2006 was a big success, and we would like to take this time to thank our BFKS 
Committee Members:  Carrie Crow, Sue Goddard, Tiffany Peddie, Carolyne Rickett and Sarah Bramley. 
This committee really was the driving force behind the success of last year’s event – raising over $17,000 
for our agency! Thank you for all your hard work and determination! 
 
Golf For Kids Sake 2006 was another proven winner for our agency. Like the bowling event, the Golf 
Committee was phenomenal, and their hard work and dedication to our cause enabled us to raise over 
$30,000 – our biggest year ever! Thanks to the following committee members:  Doug Blott, Howard 
French, Jen Skogland, Mike Calvert, Sue Goddard, and Jesse Pring.   
 
Thank-you to Island Radio and A-Channel News for the wonderful promotion of our Golf tournament, 
and for their enthusiastic participation.  A special thank-you to the 100 golfers who came out and support 
our event, we could not have done it with out you.  Also, thank-you to Bruce Williams for his great job as 
emcee!    
 
Our agency has become stronger in the past year, and we can attribute that to increased community 
awareness and a strong staff team working with a very dedicated Board of Directors. These factors have 
enabled us to increase attendance to our fundraising events, to generate corporate support within our 
community, and to help us to educate the public about what our agency does in the communities we 
serve. I would like to extend my gratitude to my Executive Director, Denise Robinson, for her constant 
encouragement, her willingness to lead by example, and for her dedication to our movement. Also, a big 
thanks to Paulyne Robinson, our Case Worker, and Tiffany Peddie, our Admin. Assistant,  
for the great team effort they display every day, and their commitment to making our  
vision come true – Every Child Who Needs a Mentor…Has a Mentor.  
 
Teresa Pring 
Fundraising and Marketing Manager 



Annual General Meeting 

Treasurer’s Report 

 
From a financial perspective, 2006 was another good year for the Agency. With the addition of Teresa 
Pring as a “Fundraising and Marketing Manager” to the staff, both fundraising events were very success-
ful, as were applications for grants. 
 
We had budgeted $160,500 for expenses in 2006. Actual expenses were approximately $171,700 – a 
significant increase over last year. With a Katimivak student helping out in the office, salaries and relat-
ed costs were kept pretty much on budget. However, we relocated the office – to a much better facility 
we are sharing with Volunteer Nanaimo – and the cost of rent and utilities exceeded the budget. The cost 
of the annual financial review was considerably more than budgeted for. In response the requirements of 
various funding agencies, we moved up from a “Notice to Readers” to a “Financial Review”. And, in 
many cases, the cost of doing business has gone up over the year – costs of office supplies, telephones, 
gas, etc. 
 
The 2006 budget called for revenues of $160,500 while actual revenues were approximately $166,400. 
We did not initiate a Direct Mail program as planned. However, results from the Bowl For Kids Sake 
event and the Used Clothing Re-Sale initiative were better than expected and the golf tournament was 
much more successful than expected with the net proceeds more than double what was in the budget. We 
were also the recipient of $12,500 grant from the Coast Community Credit Union Foundation for partici-
pating in a study of the In-School Mentoring program. 
 
In summary, although we will end 2006 approximately $5,300 in the red for the year, we are still sol-
vent. We increased the emergency operating reserve from $5,000 to $15,000 and have sufficient money 
in the bank to meet all near-term expenses. And Teresa is already working hard on fundraising events for 
2007. 
 
We expect to grow as an Agency in the next few years and provide our services to more children in the 
community. The Budget that the Board has proposed for 2007 reflects this growth – primarily through 
the need for, and costs associated with, an additional caseworker. We have budgeted for expenses of 
$220,836 and revenues of $218,000. We continue to build on the lessons we have learned over the past 
few years – solidifying fund-raising activities while continuing to provide for the expansion of the 
programs that Big Brothers and Big Sisters of Central Vancouver Island offers. It presumes continued 
generosity of our supporters (the BC Gaming Commission, the Nanaimo and District United Way, 
several Foundations and various local service clubs such as the International Order of Foresters and 
Rotary). However, we cannot relax, as funding for non-profit societies, such as Big Brothers & Big 
Sisters, will continue to be a challenge. Should we not receive the funds anticipated, we will not be able 
to expand our mentoring programs to meet the needs of the community and, in a worse case scenario, 
may have to cut back on current levels of support. 
 
 
 
 
Barry Sparkes 
Treasurer 
 



MAJOR SPONSOR: Investment $5000 + 

Coast Capital Savings 
Gaming Commission 

Loyal Protestant Association 
Rotary Club of Nanaimo North 

United Way of Nanaimo & District 
 

CORPORATE SPONSOR: Investment $2500 + 

Coca Cola Employeesõ Fund 
Quality Foods 

Sutter Fund 
 

GOLD SPONSOR: Investment $1000 + 

Central Drugs 
Cheri Mactier/Remax Ocean Pointe 

Coast Capital Insurance Services Ltd. 
Coastal Community Credit Union 

HYDRECSñBC Hydro Employeesõ Fund 
Independent Order of Foresters 

LaZ Boy 
McGinnis Family 

Steel Container Systems Ltd. 
 

SILVER SPONSOR: Investment $500 + 

Houle Electric 
Joe Cunningham Ford 

Mid Island Co-Op 
Nanaimo Honda 

Nanaimo Toyota 
Parksville Insurance Center 

Parksville Lionesses 
Pope & Talbot 

Ramsay Lampman Rhodes 

Wal-Mart 
Whiteaker & Associates 

 

BRONZE SPONSOR: Investment $250 +  

Berkõs Intertruck Ltd.  
Brian and Myles McCullough 

Christiansen Mazda 
Fine Line Road Marking 

Hub City Insurance Center 
 

To Our In-Kind Sponsors:  We truly appreciate all that you 

do for us.  Each and every donation has made a lasting 
impression on our organization!  No matter the size or 

price, we would like to thank all of our In-Kind Sponsors for 
thinking of us! 

 

A òBIGó Thank you to all of our CHRISTMAS HAMPER 

SPONSORS.  Some sponsors would like to remain anony-

mous, so in respect to their wishes,  we thank each and 
everyone of you for your support. You truly made a differ-

ence this past Christmas! 
 

Thank You to our Partners: 

School District 68 

School District 69 

Ladysmith Health Care Thrift Store  

Nanaimo Regional Hospital Auxiliary Thrift Store 

Nanaimo Recycling Exchange 

Volunteer Nanaimo 

Rutherford Mall 
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Victoria 

Annual General Meeting 

Sponsors 2006 



President:      Doug Blott 
 
Vice-President     Roger Lytton 
 
Secretary/ Treasurer    Barry Sparkes 
 
Directors:      Howard French  
        David Sauve 
        Parisa Firoozfam 
        Jason Fleming 
        Janice McAllan 
        Karen Dowling 
        Heidi Wesling 
        Sue Goddard 

Annual General Meeting 

Board of Directors 2006 


